
Public Works  

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

SUBJECT: 2021 Pavement Maintenance Project – Chip Seal 

MEETING: Council Meeting – 06 APR 2021 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends award of the 2021 Chip Seal project bid to Jay Mills Contracting in the amount of $778,765.40.   
 

BACKGROUND: 

On March 9, 2021, the City of Stephenville opened bids for the above referenced project.  The project includes the 
application of emulsified asphalt, cover coat aggregate and a fog seal to existing roadways.   
 

PROJECT: 

The project includes the application of emulsified asphalt, cover coat aggregate and a fog seal to existing roadways.   
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 

Project funding was appropriated in the adopted FY20-21 budget.   

It is understood that modified brick paving work on Graham Avenue may impact the allocated funding available to 
complete all of the scheduled chip seal work.  In the Contract Documents, the Standard Instruction to Bidders provides: 
"It is further understood that the supplier shall not have any claim against the City of Stephenville for quantities less than 
the estimated amount."  Therefore, it is recommended that the contract be awarded for the full bid amount, and if 
necessary, the project quantity be reduced to meet any budgetary restrictions. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

2021 PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE PROJECT – CHIP SEAL 
City of Stephenville, TX 

Bid Opened March 9, 2021 
 

 

  CONTRACTOR LOCATION TOTAL BID 

1 Peachtree Construction Keller, TX $920,559.02 

2 Jay Mills Contracting Stephenville, TX $778,765.40 

 

 

 


